
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 5th September 2017
at Charminster Village Hall at 7pm

Minutes

Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Carol Matthews, Vice Chair (CM), Iain Young (IY), Keith Beeson (KB), Liz Godolphin (LG), Tim Yarker (TY), Gill Reese (GR), Sandie Woodrow (SW), Amanda Edwards (AE), Peter White (PW), Susie Pearson (SP)

In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington, Cllr Jill Haynes and 11 members of the public
2017/100
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


LG declared her interest in 2017/109 WD/D/17/001714. LG is a Director of Woodlanders.


SP declared her interest in 2017/111a. SP is married to the current Editor of The Pilot magazine.
2017/101
To consider grant of dispensations


None received.

2017/102
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Richard East and Kenneth Addison. Tim Yarker would be arriving late.

2017/103
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 4th July 2017

There were some corrections to be made to the minutes. GR’s surname had been misspelled. LG’s surname had been misspelled. SP had been present. There was also a typographical error where the word Charlton had been used twice in the title of the document.


SW proposed accepting the minutes subject to the above changes. IY seconded and all voted in favour.

2017/104
Matters arising from the above minutes
The County Council’s response to the request for a 20mph zone through North Street had been received and sent out to Councillors via email.
The meeting was suspended at 7.10pm for the public discussion period.
2017/105
Public Discussion Period 
There was some discussion amongst residents regarding the planning application for up to 120 houses on the land south of Westleaze. It was agreed to hold an extraordinary meeting to discuss the application in detail and the developer would be invited to attend.






Action: Clerk to arrange
A member of the public expressed his surprise that the Parish Council had not pursed a Neighbourhood Plan. MS explained that the Parish Council had discussed the idea but had felt that a plan would not necessarily prevent further unwanted development. The member of the public said that he had been involved in several Neighbourhood Plans and felt that it would be a useful tool for the Parish Council. MS said that he felt Neighbourhood Plans were difficult to achieve in Parishes like Charminster and can be very divisive, as demonstrated in other parishes.
A member of the public, accompanied by two young children, asked the Parish Council if they would consider providing a skateboard feature (like a half pipe) for the local children. The Parish Council felt that it could be a useful addition to Charminster, particularly the North Street play area, and it would be discussed at the next meeting. 





Action: Clerk to add to next agenda
A resident of North Street, who is also a member of the Community Speed Watch Team, had hoped that some traffic calming would be put in place along North Street. Particularly a 20mph zone. He felt that it would be effective through North Street and possibly in areas around the school. MS told the resident that the Parish Council had been proactive in suggesting three separate areas in the village where a 20mph zone would be effective. DCC had responded to the suggestion but felt that North Street would be difficult to achieve as it is an A road. Jill Haynes had been involved in the discussions regarding the area and had been informed that the Police would not be prepared to support the limit change. 
It was agreed that MS, CM and Jill Haynes would arrange to meet with Simon Gledhill and Martin Underhill to look at the proposal again.





Action: MS & CM to meet with the Simon Gledhill, Martin Underhill and Cllr Jill Haynes.

In the meantime, it was agreed that the Clerk would invite Mike Potter, the DCC Collision Reduction Team Manager to the next meeting of the Parish Council.





Action: Clerk to invite Mike Potter to the next meeting
The meeting resumed at 7.55pm

2017/106
District Councillors’ Report


The District Councillors report is attached.

2017/107
County Councillors Report
Cllr Horsington was able to tell the Parish Council that the Local Plan responses are currently being examined although an outcome hasn’t been reached yet. He went on to say that all planning meetings would now be held at South Walks House. There would be an open meeting at South Walks House regarding the retail rejuvenation of the County town on September 26th. Plans would be available for the public to view.



2017/108
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments to be agreed

KB proposed accepting the financial statement and payments to be agreed. IY seconded and all voted in favour.

c) Agree DAPTC subscription for the coming year
TY proposed paying the annual DAPTC subscription at a cost of £752.89. SP seconded and all voted in favour.

d) Agree RFO to become signatory
CM proposed that the RFO become a signatory to the Parish Council bank account. KB seconded and all voted in favour.

e) Charitable Donation policy

This item was deferred and will be added to the next agenda. KB would reissue his model policy.





Action: Clerk to add to next agenda. KB to reissue policy.

2017/109
Planning Matters


WD/D/17/001714 Flat 6, Greenwood House, Charlton Down


To replace hall window with external door, steps and handrails


CM proposed no objection. SW seconded and all voted in favour.



WD/D/17/001733 and 001734 Manor Farm House, Main Road, Godmanstone



Demolish existing porch and replace with traditional metal framed porch


PW proposed no objection. IY seconded and all voted in favour.

The following application had been received after the agenda was issued: WD/D/17/001559 Forston Clinic, Charlton Down. SP proposed giving permission for the North Ward planning team to look at and respond on behalf of the Parish Council. TY seconded and all voted in favour.


2017/110
To discuss Speed Indicator Device
Members had already been given an update regarding the SID via email. CM proposed getting a cost for an additional pole to be erected in Charminster, move the pre-existing pole in Herrison Road to the other side of the road and putting an additional pole somewhere within the parish. TY seconded and all voted in favour.






Action: CM to find costings
2017/111
Charminster
a) To discuss proposal received from Revd Dr Hugh Willis regarding the future of the Parish Magazine
KB proposed setting up a working party to look into the running of The Pilot and report back to the Parish Council. TY seconded and all voted in favour.




Action: KB, IY and TY to arrange working party meeting with members of current Pilot team.
b) To consider quote for Charminster tree inspection

A quote for £600 had been received to carry out the tree inspection. PW knows of another person who may be able to quote for the work. SW proposed spending up to £600. CM seconded and all voted in favour.




Action: Clerk to arrange inspection

c) To consider any action required following complaint regarding Broken Cross Play Area

No further action is required on this item.

d) Update on meeting held with Wyatt Homes and David Shaw regarding new Sports Hall
It was felt that the Hall for reasons of clarity should be referred to as the Community Hall from now on. MS fed back on the meeting that had been held with Wyatt Homes and David Shaw. A visit to Cerne Abbas Village Hall would be arranged to look at their kitchen facilities.



Action: MS to arrange visit to Cerne Abbas village hall

SW proposed that if any meetings with Wyatt Homes were necessary to make decisions regarding the Community Hall the members in attendance would be able to make decisions on behalf of the Parish Council. CM seconded and the majority voted in favour.

e) Update on meeting held with DCC Ecologist regarding management of Princes Plot

George Hall, MS, KB and two residents had attended the meeting with the DCC Ecologist regarding the management of Princes Plot. MS and KB were working on the revised plan and it would be circulated to members in due course.



Action: MS and KB to circulate revised management plan

f) Centenary tree planting

Charminster WI had contacted the Parish Council to ask if they may plant a tree in the village to celebrate their centenary in 2018. SW proposed allowing them to plant a tree within the grounds of the new Community Hall. CM seconded and all voted in favour.

g) Footpath sign restoration at Lower Burton

CM proposed spending up to £50 for the restoration of the sign at Lower Burton. SW seconded and all voted in favour.




Action: MS to implement repair

2017/112
Charlton Down and Forston
a) To consider complaint made regarding the installation of a noticeboard at Forston  
GR left the meeting whilst this issue was discussed. A complaint had been received from Forston regarding the proposal to erect a noticeboard in the village. TY proposed finding a suitable site and gaining permission from the landowner before holding a second consultation with residents. SW seconded and all voted in favour.




Action: Clerk to locate suitable site

b) Apple pressing day    
Apple pressing day would take place on the 1st October between 10am and 2pm at Charlton Down community orchard. All welcome.
c) Cricket Club entrance    
This item was deferred whilst quotes are awaited.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
2017/113
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
MS had installed the stones on Alley Bridge. The zip wire trolley had been replaced and the application for the raised pavement was underway.
2017/114
Date of next meeting – 3rd October 2017 at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7pm
The meeting closed at 9pm.

District Councillors Report

LGR

We still have not had confirmation from the Secretary of State if he is minded to support the move to two unitary authorities for Dorset. You will be well aware that this has been on and off for a while now!.  Latest is that we could hear in early September.  Whatever the answer the councils will all need to work much more closely together to make savings and this should also provide a better service for people in Dorset.  There was an informal cross party meeting recently of the lead members of the districts and county council to look at potential areas where this could happen and also areas that would be considered "no go" areas. The whole session was very positive and will be followed up by monthly meetings at south walks house open to the public.

CSR

The consultation for the Clinical Services Review has finished and the results published.  The process has also been reviewed by the Dorset  joint health scrutiny committee and they have sent a series of recommendations to the CCG who will make a decision on the 20th September as to what changes will be made. This could make a positive difference for people providing better mental health facilities, more care out in the community and health hubs which will provide GP services on and 8 to 8 basis seven days a week.  The implementation plan is on a five year projection.

DTOC

On a similar theme Dorset has had congratulations from the minister Jeremy Hunt as the most improved council area on Delayed transfers of Care (DTOC)from hospitals. We are currently in the top 10% and this is down to working very hard to make integrated teams with the hospitals and social care. We need to keep on the case and ensure we keep up the good work for the winter.

ACS (Accountable Care System)

Dorset as a county has also been put up as one of eight areas to be the next accountable care systems.  This is very positive and will bring in more capital money for health and help deliver the Clinical Service review objectives. Our STP - Sustainability and Transformation plan - has been graded as outstanding so no pressure to ensure we get it right in the next months!

Children's

Our children's services at DCC are still struggling with controlling the budget which is currently some £7M overspent.  Much of the problem is the number of children in care and the lack of foster carers that DCC have managed to recruit.  Hence we have to make many placements with agencies and out of county.  We will be putting in a big fast track recruitment drive shortly and hope to support many more people to be involved in this very rewarding and worthwhile vocation.

Environment

We continue to be rewarded for the service we provide both at the Dorset Waste Partnership and also our highways teams. We have also been awarded some substantial funding to support our "Live well" project to encourage more people to take outdoor activity part of a Public Health bid. More on this another time.  

Cllr Jill Haynes

